REPORT OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE INSTITUTE OF
MATHEMATICAL STATISTICS

The meeting of the Institute of Mathematical Statistics for 1936 was held in
Chicago on December 28-30 in connection with the meetings of the American
Statistical Association and the Econometric Society.

In addition to the sessions at which voluntary papers were read, a session with
invited papers was held on the morning of December 30. At the invitation of
the Program Committee, Professor P. R. Rider presented a paper on ‘“‘Recent
Advances in Mathematical Statistics: Factorial Design”’ and Professor Harold
Hotelling spoke on ‘“The Analysis of Sets of Correlated Variates.”

Professor C. C. Craig of the University of Michigan and Professor A. R. Cra-
thorne of the University of Illinois constituted the Program Committee.

At the business meeting of the Institute, the following officers were elected
for the year 1937: President, Dr. W. A. Shewhart; Vice-Presidents, Professors
P. R. Rider and B. H. Camp; Secretary-Treasurer, Professor A. T. Craig.

The Institute voted that it would presumably hold its 1937 meeting with the
American Mathematical Society.

AiiLeEN T. Cralg,
Secretary.

NOTICE TO SUBSCRIBERS

Plans are under way to include in the ANNALS a new section, entitled “Numer-
ical Illustrations of Statistical Methodology.” This new section will be a
regular feature of the ANNALS, and will deal with the application of statistical
technique and theory to.the solution of problems in various fields. It is hoped
that this new section will be of considerable value to those who are primarily
interested in numerical applications of the more recent theoretical developments
in mathematical statistics.

The Editor will welcome contributions to this new section of the ANNALSs.
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